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  When winter weather arrives, there 
will be circumstances when transporta-
tion will have to be delayed or can-
celled or Vern Riffe School is closed. 
  n On days when VRS is closed, 
Administration and Service & Support
Administration (SSA) offi ces will
typically remain open, so individuals 
can provide their own transportation to 
continue to conduct SCDD business.
  n Bus drivers are supported in using
their own discretion when it comes to
winter driving. This may include bus
drivers making the choice to avoid 
certain roads known to be hazardous 
during inclement weather.
  n Scioto County Developmental 
Disabilities offers a taxpayer-funded
service that is a healthy and safe 
learning environment. It is an option to 
attend; individuals may choose not to 
attend, that is their right.
  n Scioto County Developmental 

Disabilities never requires people to 
board a bus if they feel conditions are 
unsafe. Individuals, family members, 
and providers are also reminded they 
can always decide not to send a stu-
dent to school, even if transportation 
is on regular schedule. Conditions may
vary countywide, and circumstances
and health considerations may require
individuals stay home.
  n In addition to the one-call system, 
notifi cations of scheduling changes 
and closures are made on SCDD’s 
offi cial Facebook page. Local media 
outlets are also notifi ed, including 
radio and TV stations. Staff should 
consider monitoring multiple avenues 
of information.

Please report when you do not
receive the one-call notifi cations
so we can improve our system.

Contact LeAnn Shultz at ext. 34100.

Winter 
Weather 
Advisory

Opening the 
Door to the 
Good Life
  Good Life trainings have been 
completed and doors decorated for the 
Good Life contest, the judging of which 
will come in December.
  The contest is meant to promote 
Good Life ideals in the workplace, but 
Behavior Specialist Jessica Hoffer has 
been doing a series of trainings for the 
Service & Support Administration staff 
at both Scioto County and Lawrence 
County, as well as in SCDD’s New 
Employee Orientation sessions. These 
trainings allowed two counties’ SSA 
staffs to gain continuing education 
credits while saving the boards travel 
costs associated with out-of-town 
sessions in order to get CEU’s.
  The SSA Good Life is part of an initia-
tive of the Ohio Association of County 
Boards, of which SCDD is a member. 
It is designed to take steps toward 
equipping SSA staff in positive culture 
support and additional tools for their 
everyday jobs.

See photos on Page 2



  Andrea Dryden 
is a new hire in 
the Service & 
Support Admin-
istration depart-
ment, where she 
is an SSA. 
  “I have always 
wanted to work 
in this field since 
I was little. It was 
just something I 
had to do!” she said.
  Andrea lives on a farm in Waverly, 
so she has a lot of pets. Her favorites 
are her two dogs and her horses. 
Andrea loves being outside and tries 
to spend her weekends working on 
the farm. She also works as a first 
responder for Pike County EMS in her 
free time.
  Andrea comes from a small, close-
knit family. Her parents both grew up 
in Scioto County. 
    Welcome, Andrea!

  Jacob Book is 
a new SSA in the 
Service & Support 
Administration 
Department. He is 
from Minford but 
now lives in Ports-
mouth.
  In his spare time, 
he enjoys playing 
guitar with his 
band and staying 
involved with his church and ministry.
  Why did Jacob chose the DD field?
  “We all have struggles and barriers,” 
he said. “It’s nice to let people know 
they’re not alone.”
  Welcome, Jacob!

GOOD LIFE

Andrea Dryden
SSA

Jacob Book
SSA

Team SCDD Thanks, 
PMC!

Portsmouth Motorcycle Club 
donated a full Thanksgiving din-
ner to the family of a Vern Riffe 
School student to be determined 
by the school. Helping carry the 
ingredients into the school office 
is student Colby Adkins.

A few of the doors decorated for 
the Good Life contest. The door 
at left is Room 210 at Vern Riffe 
School, and the top photo is of the 
door to the Business Office. Check 
out these and the others decorated 
with a Good Life theme on the 
second floor of Vern Riffe School!

Submissions are being 
accepted for the next issue!



DECEMBER
18: VRS holiday program
20: SCDD Board meeting

21-Jan. 2: VRS holiday break
25: Christmas/SCDD Closed

JANUARY
1: New Year’s Day/

SCDD Closed
3: VRS Classes resume

17: SCDD Board meeting
21: MLK Jr. Day holiday/

SCDD Closed

FEBRUARY
18: Presidents Day holiday/SCDD 

Closed
21: SCDD Board meeting

28: Rare Disease Awareness Day

MARCH 
(DD Awareness Month)

19: RIVALS GAME 
(VRS vs. Open Door 10:30 a.m. at 

Ironton High School)
21: World Down Syndrome Day, 

SCDD Board meeting
25, 27: VRS Parent/Teacher 

conferences

Calendar

     The Scioto County Board of       
Developmental Disabilities met at 
4:45 p.m., Thursday, Oct. 18. In addi-
tion to routine business, the Board 
took the following actions:
n Received an update on the DoDD 
Accreditation evaluation
n Approved one Direct Service 
Contract
n Reviewed health insurance 
information and agreed to resume 
discussion at November’s Board 
meeting  
n Authorized the Superintendent to 
move forward with renewing United 
Health Care as SCDD insurance 
carrier

Board Notes

FALL-O-WEEN

Hundreds of guests came through the doors of Vern Riffe School on Thursday, 
Oct. 25, to have fun at SCDD’s annual Fall-O-Ween carnival. The carnival 
featured classroom games, a costume contest, split-the-pot, and gym-based ac-
tivities such as mask decorating and fingerprinting. All proceeds were donated to 
the Vern Riffe School PTO. The PTO purchases every student Christmas gifts at 
the holidays and has also funded such things as a washer and dryer for student 
use. For more information about the PTO, contact the school office at (740) 353-
1876 or contact Kim Miller in Room 107.



giving thanks
At SCDD, we’re about serving people. On the first day  
of Thanksgiving break at Vern Riffe School, Service & 
Support Administrators Tim Hunt, Amy Collins-Dixon, 
and Andrea Dryden made Thanksgiving dinner for a 
family we serve, setting up their workstations in the 
transition kitchen while they cooked. Some items were 
donated by members of the community.

























Life
HAPPENS

Everyone needs an assist at some point. 
The goal of Friends of Scioto DD is to provide 
that help for people who are eligible for services 
at Scioto County Developmental Disabilities.

As a 501(c)3, donations to Friends of Scioto DD
are tax deductible. They are used in situations 
when existing routes are too slow or don’t apply. 

www.FriendsofSciotoDD.com

still shopping for the holidays?
Please consider donating to Friends of Scioto DD as part of your 
holiday giving. It’s easy. 

Choose Friends of Scioto DD as your Kroger Community    
Rewards and Amazon Smile organization, and folks served by 
SCDD will benefi t. These programs will donate a percentage of 
each purchase to a charitable organization of your choice. We ask 
that you choose Friends of Scioto DD.

So far, we have:
n Provided for vehicle modifi cations
n Funded repair of mobility devices
n Helped with utility bills
n And more ...

KrogerCommunityRewards.com

smile.amazon.com


